LOS MEDANOS COLLEGE  
Office of Instruction
May 11, 2015

TO:

LMC Part-Time Faculty
FROM:
Office of Instruction 
RE:

OFFICE HOURS, FIRST DAY HANDOUTS, E-MAIL, AND VOICE MAIL FOR FALL 2015
In order to facilitate student-faculty communication, we are pleased to offer optional paid office hours, e-mail and/or voice mail to part-time faculty for the Fall 2015 semester.

Office Hours

Please review the attached Part-Time Office Hour Eligibility Information. Note that you need to indicate “up front” that you want the office hour option in order to be paid in March.   If you are eligible, complete the Office Hour Request Form, sign and return to Sandi Schmidt in the Office of Instruction by August 14, 2015.  If after submission of office hours your load increases or decreases your office hour eligibility may also increase or decrease.  Receiving the required information will allow us to inform students of faculty availability and to correctly code absences.   The information will be on file in the Office of Instruction, President’s Office, and at the Information Desk. 
E-mail and Voice Mail

You will be set up with email and voice mail automatically upon hiring.  Once your e-mail, logon and/or voice mail is ready, you will be notified and provided with additional utilization information.

Course Syllabus/First Day Handout

LMC requires that a first day handout (also known as a “class information sheet” or “syllabus”) be distributed to students at the beginning of each course. Please refer to the attachment on Syllabus Model.

Based on our experience, the attendance policy and grading policy/procedures present the most potential difficulties. Please be sure that your approach conforms to the specific course outline for your class and the general information in the College Catalog. Policies that are both fair and clear help to avoid disputes later.
We are also hearing reports of cheating and/or plagiarism issues in classes – the handout should state your approach to dealing with these unpleasant realities, too. A clear definition of, and prohibition of, plagiarism is particularly helpful. It is also a good idea to ban electronic devices (cell phones, PDAs, etc.) that can be used to cheat and/or are disruptive in the learning environment. 

Also, since the initial college policy was adopted many years ago, the Americans with Disabilities Act has been implemented. Therefore, the handout should include the following statement on accommodation:

Accommodations: Students with documented learning and/or physical disabilities may receive reasonable classroom and/or testing accommodations. Please make these arrangements with the instructor at the beginning of the semester or as soon as possible after documentation has been determined. Last minute requests may not be determined to be “reasonable.”

If you need additional information on ADA issues, please contact DSPS department at ext. 37471.
Finally, inform your students that per college/district policy, everyone in the class must be enrolled (no audits/sit-ins or students who have not met the prerequisite). Therefore, please make it clear that children/teens who are not enrolled are not allowed to attend classes or labs with their parent/guardian who is enrolled.

Attached is a listing of suggested content and format information for your first day handout.
Please submit an ELECTRONIC copy of your first day handout(s) by Friday, August 14, 2015, to Sandi Schmidt at sschmidt@losmedanos.edu in the Office of Instruction.   Due to the large number of documents we receive we would appreciate it if you could send your documents saved as: your last name Class & section (i.e. SmithMath-004-0090).  
Thank you.
Attachment
CC:  Bob Kratochvil, Kevin Horan, Department Chairs

